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Dear Parents and Carers 
 
I would like to start the newsletter this week with reminders of what is happening over the coming weeks 
leading up to Christmas.  
 
Firstly we have Pirate Phonics for Year 1 families which starts on Tuesday 8th November.  We have had such 
postive feedback from parents/carers that have attended these sessions, they say how they have helped them 
understand how their child learns in school and have valued the quality time spent with their child trying out 
all the things they have learned. 
 
In Foundation Stage, the children are already showing such a great interest in books and are doing really well 
learning how to recognise letter sounds and blend them to read words.  So that you know what we are doing 
in school, and to support you to help your child, Mrs Garratt will be running a Phonics & Reading Workshop. 
We will be hosting these on Thursday 10th November at 9:15am and Monday 14th November at 2:30pm in 
school. Please see below for further information.  
 
Other dates to make a note of are: 

• 2H Christmas Nativity – Monday 12th December 2022 at 2:30pm  

• 2S Christmas Nativity – Wednesday 14th December 2022 at 2:30pm 

• 2A Christmas Nativity – Thursday 15th December 2022 at 2:30pm 
 

• Foundation Stage Christmas Nativity – Tuesday 13th and Friday 16th December 2022 at 2:30pm  
 

For further information about what is happening in the academy over November and December, please see 
the posters at the end of this newsletter.  

 
On-line safety is a priotity for us in the academy and the children are taught about keeping safe throughout 
our curriculum.  Although the internet can provide great sources of information and opportunities, it does 
unfortunately feature threats and challenges.  Being aware of and practicing online safety is the only way to 
mitigate these risks.  They will always be present, but by teaching our children how to manage harmful 
situations and content will ensure they are best-placed to benefit from their time online, free from harm.  We 
would like to keep you regularly updated with support for this so please see the poster below regarding the 
football simulator FIFA 2023.  
 
As I write this update we are preparing for our very own Hawes Side Swich On after school today.  We are 
very excited that we can finally host this event and celebrate such a unique opportunity with our community. 
We are so proud to own our very own illumination (donkey), a piece of Blackpool history, to use as a learning 
resource centred around our wonderful Blackpool heritage.  We are looking forward to seeing you there and 
celebrating together! 
 
Mrs Boothroyd and the Hawes Side Team 
 

Relationships               Respect               Resilience               Reflection               Responsibility  
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Pirate Phonics - Family Learning Opportunity for Year 1 families (Please see flyer at the end 
of this Newsletter for further details) 
 

We have been offered a wonderful opportunity to take part in family learning workshops 
which will encourage children in their learning and also help parents in their approach to supporting their 
child’s learning and development.  You will learn about what and how your child learns in Year 1.   
 

Each session will last for two hours, a parent workshop for one hour, followed by a joint session where the 
parent works with their child on literacy activities with a pirate theme. 
  
The course will run for four weeks starting Tuesday 8th November 1:00pm-3:00pm 
 

Please follow this link: https://bit.ly/PiratePhonics22 to complete the form to book your place. 
 

Unfortunately, due to health and safety, we are unable to accommodate younger siblings in the sessions. 
 

Foundation Stage Phonics & Reading Workshop  
At Hawes Side we hope that the children will develop a love of reading and grow to be confident and 
enthusiastic readers.  We will be holding a workshop for Foundation Stage parents and carers to find out how 
we teach phonics and reading and how you can help your child with reading at home.  Parents and carers are 
welcome to attend on either Thursday 10th November at 9:15am or Monday 14th November at 2:30pm in 
school.  Please contact the school office to register for one of these workshops.   Thank you. 

 

A fantastic start with Mellor's Catering 
If you have not already taken a look at our new catering offer please do go to our website page dedicated to 
school meals (Our Meal Service | Hawes Side Academy (hawes-side.co.uk) 

 

Pupil First 
Name 

Class Value Recognised Values Certificate Comment 

Isabelle FS Responsibility For always making the right choices. 

Logan 1H Responsibility 

For discovering some litter on our autumnal observational walk 
and making the responsible choice of picking it up and putting it in 
the bin. It was great to see you doing this without any 
encouragement. Well done Logan! 

Class 1S 1S Respect 

For exemplary behaviour in the dinner hall.  It was commented by 
several members of staff at how the children were incredibly polite 
and respectful to others and each other. 

Renesmee 1A Responsibility 
For being a good role model for others and encouraging her peers 
to make the right choices. 

Dylan 2H Responsibility 
For starting to take responsibility for his own work.  He is working 
more independently and trying his best. 

Alice 2S Resilience 
For staying focussed and trying hard to complete all her work in a 
given time.  Keep it up Alice! 

Margot 2A Resilience 
For being very resilient during computing lessons and learning to 
enjoy coding. 

Reuben 3H Relationships 
For being a positive role model to others and maintaining good 
friendships. 

Alfie 3S Responsibility 
For always doing the right thing and acting with kindness and 
respect. 

Sofia 3A Responsibility 

For taking responsibility for her own learning. This week, Sofia has 
taken on extra challenges in addition and subtraction in maths and 
has pushed herself to answer more reasoning and problem solving 
questions. She has also helped others around her. Well done Sofia! 

https://bit.ly/PiratePhonics22
https://www.hawes-side.co.uk/our-parents/our-meal-service
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Alana 4H Responsibility 
For being focused on improving her letter formation and seeing 
results from her efforts. 

Evie 4S Responsibility 

For taking responsibility for her own learning and for always being 
eager to try her best in all that she does. This is especially in maths, 
when she may find the calculations tricky, she not only tries, but 
she also helps her fellow peers. 

Tommy 4A Resilience For settling down to his work. 

Oliver 5H Resilience 
Olly has been working hard this week to build his resilience when 
looking at square and cube numbers within maths. 

Casey 5S Reflection 
For being reflective in her written work so that she can improve 
her spelling and presentation. 

Lexi 5A Responsibility 
For always taking responsibility for her learning and trying her best 
in all she does. 

Daniel 6H Reflection 
For recalling previously learnt knowledge to shape his new learning 
and confidently standing up to share his knowledge with his peers. 

Riley 6S Relationships 
For being there for other members of the class and supporting 
them when they need help. 

Ellie 6A Responsibility 
For being an independent and responsible learner in the classroom 
- Well done Ellie! 

 

Diary Dates 
(Correct at time of printing) 

 
Pirate Phonics - Family Learning Opportunity for Year 1 families – Week 1 

Tuesday 8th November 2022 – 1:00pm-3:00pm 
 

Pirate Phonics - Family Learning Opportunity for Year 1 families – Week 2 
Tuesday 15th November 2022 – 1:00pm-3:00pm 

 

Tempest Photographer – Monday 21st November 2022 
(More info to follow) 

 

Pirate Phonics - Family Learning Opportunity for Year 1 families – Week 3 
Tuesday 22nd November 2022 – 1:00pm-3:00pm 

 

Pirate Phonics - Family Learning Opportunity for Year 1 families – Week 4 
Tuesday 29th November 2022 – 1:00pm-3:00pm 

 

Year 2 Christmas Nativity – Monday 12th December @ 2:30pm 
(More info to follow) 

 

Foundation Stage Christmas Nativity – Tuesday 13th December @ 2:30pm 
(More info to follow) 

 

Year 2 Christmas Nativity – Wednesday 14th December @ 2:30pm 
(More info to follow) 

 

Year 2 Christmas Nativity – Thursday 15th December @ 2:30pm 
(More info to follow) 

 

Foundation Stage Christmas Nativity – Friday 16th December @ 2:30pm 
(More info to follow) 

 

Non-uniform Day – Tuesday 20th December 2022 
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Christmas 2022 – School closes on Tuesday 20th December 2022 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

School re-opens – Thursday 5th January 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

Non-uniform Day – Friday 10th February 2023 
 

Spring Half Term 2023 – School closes on Friday 10th February 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)  

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 20th February 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

Non-uniform Day – Friday 31st March 2023 
 

Easter Break 2023 – School closes on Friday 31st March 2023 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 

 

School re-opens – Monday 17th April 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

May Day – Monday 1st May – School closed all day 
(open as normal Tuesday 2nd May @ 8:50am) 

 

Non-uniform Day – Wednesday 24th May 2023 
 

Summer Half Term 2023 – School closes on Wednesday 24th May 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm)   

(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 
 

School re-opens – Monday 5th June 2023 @ 8:50am 
 

Non-uniform Day – Friday 21st July 2023 
 

School closes for Summer Holidays – Friday 21st July 2023 @ 2:00pm 
(Whole school) 
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Hawes Side Academy 
Term Dates – 2023/2024 

 School Closes School Opens @ 8:50 am 

Autumn Terms 2023 starts   Tuesday 5th September 2023 

Inset Day  
(Monday 2nd October) 

Friday 29th September 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Tuesday 3rd October 2023 

Autumn Half Term 2023 Friday 20th October 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Monday 30th October 2023 

Christmas 2023 Friday 22nd December 2023 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 

Monday 8th January 2024 

Spring Half Term 2024 Friday 9th February 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Tuesday 20th February 2024 

Easter Break 2024 Thursday 28th March 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 

Monday 15th April 2024 

May Day 2024 
(Monday 6th May) 

Friday 3rd May 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Tuesday 7th May 2024 

Summer Half Term 2024 Friday 24th May 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 3:15 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 3:20 pm) 

Monday 3rd June 2024 

Summer 2024 Friday 19th July 2024 
(Foundation, Yrs 1 & 2 @ 2:00 pm) 
(Yrs 3, 4, 5, & 6 @ 2:05 pm) 
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